
 (by email) 
Our reference:  MGLA051224-6107 

6 January 2025 

Dear 

Thank you for your request for information dated 5 December 2024. Your request has 
been considered under the Environmental Information Regulations (EIR) 2004.   

You requested: 

Can I request to see the Mayor’s communications with Electric and Hydrogen Bus 
manufacturers named Irizar, Alexander Dennis, BYD, Equipmake, Optare, Switch 
Mobility, Yutong, Volvo, Ryze Hydrogen, Wrightbus and Bamford Bus Company from 
1st December 2022 to present day under current Mayor Sadiq Khan. 

Our response to your request is as follows: 

I can confirm that we hold information within the scope of your request. Please find attached. 

Please note that some names of third parties are exempt from disclosure under Regulation 13 
(Personal information) of the EIR. Information that identifies specific employees constitutes as 
personal data which is defined by Article 4(1) of the General Data Protection Regulation 
(GDPR) to mean any information relating to an identified or identifiable living individual. It is 
considered that disclosure of this information would contravene the first data protection 
principle under Article 5(1) of GDPR which states that Personal data must be processed 
lawfully, fairly and in a transparent manner in relation to the data subject 

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA051224-6107. 

Yours sincerely 

Information Governance Officer 

If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information


Dear Mr Mayor 

Invitation to formally open the new net-zero Volvo Truck and Bus Centre London South 
dealership on Wednesday 19 April, 2023 at 1300. 

I am writing to you as the Managing Director of Volvo Trucks UK & Ireland to invite you to officially 
open our flagship London South dealership in Beddington Farm Road, Croydon. 

The site has been comprehensively redeveloped at a cost of £2 million, creating the most efficient and 
sustainable truck and bus dealership in our network. To put this in perspective, it’s expected to fall 
from emitting 225 tonnes of CO2 on-site annually, to becoming net-zero. It is also our first dealership 
to be certified as a zero waste to landfill operation. 

This is a pivotal move for our dealer network’s future, particularly as this site supports local fleets in 
transitioning to a new generation of quiet, zero tailpipe emission battery electric trucks and buses. 

We would be honoured to have you take part in our formal opening ceremony, with an opportunity to 
address our assembled audience on the UK transport industry’s transition to net zero. We will joined 
on the day by customers, colleagues and press (local & trade). 

I look forward to hearing from you and thank you in advance for your support. 

Yours sincerely, 

– Volvo T rucks  UK  & Ireland

Volvo G roup UK  L td | Wedgnock L ane | Warwick, C V34 5Y A | United K ingdom 
R egis tered in E ngland No: 2190944. R egis tered O ffice as  above. 
www.volvotrucks .co.uk 

http://www.volvotrucks.co.uk/


Alexander Dennis Limited, registered in Scotland (Company Number SC268016)  
with its registered office at 9 Central Boulevard, Larbert, FK5 4RU, United Kingdomalexander-dennis.com 

Sadiq Khan 

Mayor of London 

mayor@london.gov.uk 

16 May 2024 

Introduction to Alexander Dennis 

Dear Mr Khan, 

I am writing to you from Alexander Dennis, the largest bus and coach manufacturer in the United 

Kingdom and the world’s largest manufacturer of double-deck buses, to congratulate you on your 

recent re-election as Mayor of London. 

As you may be aware, Alexander Dennis is a global leader in the manufacturing of zero emission 

buses. We had a 49% market share in 2023, supporting a network of 31,000 buses and coaches 

across the world. We employ ~2,000 people in the UK, a significant proportion of which are involved 

in the engineering and manufacturing of the next generation of Alexander Dennis electric buses, 

which are UK engineered and built with key suppliers based in the UK or EU.  

We have increased our UK manufacturing footprint from two to three production sites in the UK, 

ensuring we are ready for increasing demand in our battery electric UK zero-emission buses as part 

of the decarbonisation of public transport. We have facilities in Larbert, Falkirk, Scarborough, 

Ballymena, Skelmersdale, Anston, Harlow and Farnborough. 

At Alexander Dennis we continue to invest in our people, places and products, through a multi-year 

£40,000,000+ programme of investment. This has positive and direct knock-on effects for our local 

communities, social value scope and wider supply chain opportunities. 

Despite this, we need the support of governments and policymakers to ensure this can continue as 

we are competing in a market where the UK cannot compete with overseas, state-backed 

manufacturers. At the moment, UK manufacturers are not able to compete on a level playing field due 

to having higher labour costs in the UK. Policy must ensure that public funding for zero emission 

buses is prioritised for manufacturers who invest in UK communities through UK jobs, UK innovation, 

recycled investment and skills opportunities.  

I would welcome the opportunity to discuss this with you in more detail, particularly how we can work 

together on our shared vision for low and zero emission transport. We are a key partner to all levels of 

government, with a global track record of developing ground-breaking products that keep the UK bus 

industry one step ahead of the rest of the world. If a meeting is of interest, please let me know by 

contacting my team via email at @alexander-dennis.com. 

Kind regards 

Alexander Dennis 

9 Central Boulevard, Central Park, 

Larbert, FK5 4RU, United Kingdom 

https://www.alexander-dennis.com/
mailto:mayor@london.gov.uk


 

 
 
 
   

 

Lisnafillan, 201 Galgorm Road, Ballymena, 
Co. Antrim, N Ireland. BT42 1SA 
 
Company registration no: 12214576 
VAT registration no: GB 333 9869 60 
 
Bamford Bus Company Ltd, trading as Wrightbus wrightbus.com 

4TH November 2024 

Rt Hon Sadiq Khan 

Mayor of London 

City Hall 

Kamal Chunchie Way 

London 

E16 1ZE 

 

Dear Mayor Khan, 

 

I am writing on behalf of Wrightbus to request a meeting with you to discuss how we can continue to support 

your bus improvement ambitions. As you know, we have a long history working with Transport for London with 

over 3,500 Wrightbus products currently operating in the capital.  

 

Wrightbus is now the fastest growing zero emission bus manufacturer in the UK and Europe. Last month, we 

signed the largest deal in our history to supply more than 1,000 buses to Go-Ahead over the next three years. 

Our revenues have increased to £540m and the workforce is nearly 2,000 (compared to just over 50 in 

2019). Production has ramped up to keep pace with orders – 22 buses are being produced every week, compared 

to eight buses two years ago.  

Internal analysis we have conducted shows that this continued growth has contributed more than £1.5 billion 

to the UK economy thanks to our support for home-grown suppliers and a UK workforce. We are proud to 

continue to support UK manufacturing by sourcing supplies for our buses from 47 counties across the union - 

generating millions of pounds in revenue for businesses producing everything from heating systems and 

powertrains to laser cutting and fabrication.  

Every pound generated by Wrightbus creates another £3 in the wider economy and every job here ensures 

another three jobs are safe across the supply chain.  

In addition to this, we believe Wrightbus is the first original equipment manufacturer in the world to offer a re-

powering service. At our NewPower specialist facility in Oxfordshire, we are replacing older diesel engines with 

new zero-emission electric powertrains - a process that will enable operators to decarbonise their vehicles at a 

substantially lower price than purchasing a new bus.  

 

I know you are serious about continuously improving bus services in Greater London and have set out ambitious 

targets to convert all London buses to zero emission by 2030. Supporting UK bus manufacturers like Wrightbus 

as you work towards these ambitions will unlock jobs in all parts of the country and advance your 

decarbonisation ambitions.  

 
I would welcome a response that sets out how Wrightbus can continue to advance your bus decarbonisation 

ambitions, and I’d be delighted to discuss this with you at your convenience.  

 

With best wishes,  

 

 Wrightbus  
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